MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Sheena Duller, Lorraine Sanders, Gwyneth Davies, Gary Wyn Davies and Ifan Jones Evans.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman and Peter White.

Also present was PCSO John Evans and two members of the public.

The date of this meeting has been changed to Wednesday 13th because a training session ON THE Code of Conduct, Declaration of Interest and how to apply for dispensation has been organised for Monday 18th September for all councillors at Tregaron Memorial Hall.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record and proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Ifan Jones Evans.

Matters Arising;
Miners Bridge; the clerk has not yet received any costings from NRW for surveys, maintenance of the Miners Bridge. The clerk will contact Mr Jim Ralph again for the information.

Cllr Christian Pateman has spoken to Mr Siarl Owen, proprietor of the Hafod Garage to see if he has ownership of the land on the village side of the bridge. Mr Owen is going to ask his solicitor to check the deeds of the property to clarify ownership.

Financial Statement; Balances at the end of August;

Community Account;          £1151.79

Business Reserve Account £2467.22

HMRC; The clerk informed the community council that with the help of Mrs Amy Pateman, they have managed to set up a PAYE account for Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Councl.
VAT;  The clerk informed the councillors that he has received a cheque for  £287.42 from HMRC for VAT from 2013-16.

Zurich Insurance; The clerk has received a renewal quote from Zurich for the sum of £257.60. 

Planning; a planning application to remove an external lean-to and erection of a new extension was received for the property Ty Coch Hafod Estate. There were no objections.

Bodlondeb Residential Care Home; A Consultation Document on the future of Bodlondeb Residential Care Home was received, showing the recommendations of Ceredigion County Council. The consultation period will run until the 25th September 2017. A copy of the document is available on the county council’s website, which the clerk gave out to the councillors.
Annual Audit; the Annual return for Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council has been received, 

Cost of the audit was £186.75. This will have to be paid once the invoice and remittance advice note is received.                                                                                                                                                        There were a few items on the certificate and report for the clerk to note and inform the community council of

1) Registering Employees for HMRC, the auditor picked up that the clerk had not registered with HMRC, The clerk had discussed this with the auditors and was in the process of registering with HMRC and establishing a PAYE scheme.

2) Bank Statements. The auditor picked up that the clerk failed to provide bank statements up to 31st March 2017. The clerk had informed the auditor that the bank statement received from Barclays was dated 27th March. The next statement was not due until June and the audit had to be returned by June. The community council do not receive a statement anymore for the Reserve Account as no interest is gained. The last statement was received in January 2017. A covering letter from Barclays explaining this was sent to the auditor by the clerk explaining all this along with a summary of accounts by the clerk.
3) Minute reference and date approval. The clerk had forgotten to minute the approval date of the internal audit on the Annual return but had sent a copy of the minutes of the meeting when the audit was approved. 

4) Accounting Statement. Box 6 of the Annual Return incorrectly states total other payments as £1193, this should read £1257 because a cheque for £64.00 left the account on the 28th March 2017and had not been included. This was due to the bank 

statement from Barclays being dated 27th March 2017. The clerk would like to state that the cheque in question was sent for payment on the 19th March and felt it unfair to be picked up on this.
PCSO Evans gave a summary of the previous month for this area and reported that there had been a break in at Hendre Quarry on the August Bank Holiday weekend but nothing had been taken. There was nothing else to report.
There was no other business. Next meeting will be on the 16th October in the Village Hall.
